Mr. John J. Welsh Town Supervisor Town of Guilderland Guilderland, New York

Dear Mr. Welsh:

At a meeting of the McKownville Improvement Association on May 15, 1956, I was requested to write you concerning the condition as it now exists in the McKownville Estates.

- 1. The development is without street signs of any kind.
- 2. The roads in this development are in very bad condition. There was some, but very little improvement after the gravel was placed in the impassable spot on Country Road.
- 3. The drainage on Country Road is very bad. The same problem exists on Highlands Dr. on the first turn after leaving Western Ave.
- 4. The need for a "DEAD END" sign is very much needed on Country Road and Valley Lane. Also a sign stating "NO OUTLET" should be placed at the enterance to this development.

The question was also brought up as to whether this development is in the lighting district or not.

May we hear from you in the near future as to when we may expect some of these improvments. As you must realise McKownville is very highly taxed and should deserve some consideration.

Thanking you for your cooperation, I am

Very truly yours,

Secretary McKownville Improvement Assin

Please address reply to

E. C. Zyniecki Jr. 3 Country Road Albany 3, Hew York